Minutes of the 

Housing Authorities Risk Retention Pool

Board of Directors Meeting

Via Zoom, Vancouver, WA
Thursday, October 21, 2021, 8:00 am
A meeting of the Board of Directors of the Housing Authorities Risk Retention Pool (“HARRP”) was held at 8:00 am on October 21, 2021 and originated from Vancouver, Washington. 

1.0 Call to Order and Roll Call

Directors Present

Director Fox


Homes for Good  
Director Havlicek

Housing Authority of the County of Santa Barbara

Director Kauss

Stanislaus Regional Housing Authority

Director Kugler

Housing Authority of Tulare County  
Director Leonard

Housing Authority of Snohomish County

Director Madsen

Columbia Cascade & Mid-Columbia Housing Authorities

Director Parr


Spokane Housing Authority 
Director Rooker

Housing Authority of the City of Walla Walla

Others Present
Kevin Villanuevo

Moss Adams
Adam Roselli


Fuller Group
Courtney Giesseman
Alliant Insurance Services
Kaci Snyder


Alliant Insurance Services

Rachel Stephenson

Alliant Insurance Services

Dana Winkler

Bickmore Actuarial
Jodi Erickson


DevNW
Robin Cox


Policy & Claims Administrator, HARRP 

Michelle Frye


Director of Finance, HARRP

Rick Gehlhaar

Director of Claims, HARRP

Bill Gregory


Executive Director, HARRP
Rachel O’Neil

Public Entities Policy Administrator, HARRP

Item #: 3.1.1
President Rooker called the meeting to order at 8:01 am.  
2.0       AGENDA APPROVAL
A motion was made by Director Havlicek and seconded by Director Kugler to approve the Agenda. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
3.0
CONSENT AGENDA
A motion was made by Director Parr and seconded by Director Kugler to approve the Consent Agenda.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
4.0
COMMENTS FROM THE PUBLIC

This time is reserved for members of the public to address the Board with matters relative to Board business.
None
5.0
PRESENTATION
5.1
Moss Adams, Disaster Recovery/Risk Assessment Study - Kevin Villanuevo
Executive Director Gregory introduced Kevin Villanuevo, of Moss Adams, to discuss HARRP’s disaster recovery/risk assessment study.  

Mr. Villanuevo outlined the risk assessment study for the Board by providing the scope and approach, business impact analysis, and findings with recommendations.
The findings included an inability to transfer Acord forms to the cloud and a lack of documentation for an IT team to refer to. Recommendations included maintaining the Acord forms on a computer and creating an SOP for an IT team to refer to in the case of an emergency. 
A motion was made by Director Kugler and seconded by Director Leonard to accept the disaster recovery/risk assessment study.  
Motion passed by unanimous vote.
Item #: 3.1.2
5.2
Fuller Group CRE, Marketing of Physical Buildings – Adam Roselli
Executive Director Gregory introduced Adam Roselli, of Fuller Group, CRE, to discuss the marketing of HARRP’s two office buildings. 

Mr. Roselli began by addressing the various marketing concerns in the current real estate climate but assured the board that the Vancouver office market is strong. He explained that the zoning and B- rating puts the recommended pricing at $549,000 for the smaller office building and $995,000 for the larger one.
Director Leonard stated that the shared septic and parking could pose a problem and recommended a shared maintenance agreement between both buildings.
Director Madsen acknowledged that converting the buildings into affordable housing is not an option and asked about the realtor commission amount and how Synchrous was going to use the revenue once the office buildings were sold. Mr. Roselli confirmed that the commission is 6% and Ms. Frye stated that the revenue will be returned to the pool.

Mr. Roselli forecasted a nine-month timeline from listing to close. Director Gregory stated that the new leased hub will be around 1,000-1,200 square feet at around $1,200-$1,500 a month.

The board requested info to be included in the December meeting: an itemized historical cost of the buildings, photos of the exterior and interior, a sewer and parking plan, and a bid to separate the septic systems with the possibility of moving the hub to the smaller building. In addition, the board has requested photos, cost, and location of the possible office rental to compare and make an informed decision.
The board thanked Mr. Roselli and he departed from the meeting at 8:52.
5.1
Alliant Insurance Services - Courtney Giesseman

Executive Director Gregory introduced Courtney Giesseman, of Alliant Insurance Services to discuss the rates, quotes, and structure for HARRP.

Ms. Giesseman introduced to the Board to the HARRP service team, the statistics of Alliant Insurance Services, their public entity metrics and pooling services. 

She then provided an overview of the state of the market, which included a liability rate increase with a decrease in coverages, a high volume of severe losses, a reduction in capacity and carriers exiting the market. The property market update included carriers aggressively tightening up their policy language, a slowed rate increase, carriers returning to profit, and a capacity reduction.
Item #: 3.1.3
The marketing overview for HARRP included the current hard market, the compressed market capacity, the reinsures desire for profit, the limited underwriting, and the reinsurers focus on their current clients versus new clients. 

The challenges to place HARRP included the wildfire exposures, the exit of a large housing authority, the reinsurers reduction in capacity and a lack of interest in covering California and public housing properties.

As of the board meeting, the 2022 HARRP property structure was not locked in as negotiations were still in process. Thus far, many of the terms and conditions will remain unchanged with the property price increase of around 37%.

The HARRP liability structure will keep Great American as the carrier, with an overall 5% increase and a 7% increase for new business.

The board thanked the Alliant Team members for their continual hard work on HARRP’s behalf.

5.2
Bickmore Actuarial – Dana Winkler

Executive Director Gregory introduced Dana Winkler, of Bickmore Actuarial, to present the actuarial study.

Ms. Winkler provided an overview of the actuarial report for the Board starting with the overall look at losses by year, which has seen an increase in the last few years. 2021 has seen some high property losses with none in the excess of $300,000. Liability losses have flattened out with a slight raise in 2021. The recommended rate increases are as follows: Property – 26%, Auto – 26%, General Liability – 9.9%, E&O – 14.9%, EPL – 14.1%, and Section 8 – 27.4%. Reinsurance rates is the driving factor for the increase.
The board thank Ms. Winkler for her hard work and expressed appreciation delivering the recommended rates and tiers earlier than in years past.
6.0
DISCUSSION and ACTION ITEMS
6.1  Consider Approving Equipment Breakdown Coverage Quote
Executive Director Gregory informed the Board that HSB will not be increasing their rates.

A motion was made by Director Parr and seconded by Director Leonard to accept the equipment breakdown coverage quote.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.

Item #: 3.1.4
6.2  Consider Approving Quotes, Coverage Structure and Pro Rata Shares
A motion was made by Director Leonard and seconded by Director Havlicek to approve the coverage structure and reinsurance as presented by Alliant in Item #: 5.1, noting that the structure is not fully developed, but the pricing is “not to exceed” the quoted amounts. Motion passed by unanimous vote.
6.3  Consider Approving Rates for 2022
The board requested a 15% cap on property rate increase and an explanation to the members on why there is an increase, what the recommended increase was and the financial impact of reducing the increase to 15%.

A motion was made by Director Leonard and seconded by Director Kauss to approve the rates for 2022, with a 15% cap on property rate increase.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.
6.4  Consider Sale of Buildings
Tabled for December’s board meeting
6.5  Consider Nomination for Board Member Vacancy
Executive Director Gregory informed the Board that with Director Turner departure, the board will need to fill the vacancy. Director Fox has agreed to be the presiding officer in the nomination process during the upcoming Oregon Housing Authorities Meeting. Director Madsen stated that the resolution needed to reflect that the meeting will not be in person, but over Zoom
A motion was made by Director Madsen and seconded by Director Fox to nominate for the board member vacancy, with the adjustment to the resolution.  Motion passed by unanimous vote.  
7.0
MATTERS FROM THOSE PRESENT

None
8.0
PRESIDENT’S REPORT

None
Item #: 3.1.5
9.0 
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, a motion was made by Director Leonard and seconded by Director Kugler to adjourn. The motion passed by unanimous vote and the meeting was adjourned at 10:14 am.










Renee Rooker, President
Item #: 3.1.6

Page 6 – october 21, 2021 –  HARRP Board Meeting Minutes 

